PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

APRIL 18, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 
Member, Robert Rose was absent

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
       

Captain, Josh Tope

    
 Firefighter, Casey Welsch

Firefighter, Matt Burns
Firefighter, Kris Jordan

Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel


Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman

3. Administrative Remarks:
No Administrative Remarks.
4. Approval of Minutes: March 21, 2017
Minutes approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
No correspondence presented. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Welsch stated that we are at 79.8% total income with our carryover funds and 80% spent in the HR Salaries and Overtime category which is slightly over spent for the time of year. 
7. Office Managers Report 
Office Manager Mohler explained that due to the way the uniform allowance had previously been setup in QuickBooks one Fuels Crew member was over paid a total of $750.00 dollars and the Department is working with the employee to recover small portions of the total in full prior to the fiscal year end. 
The total in Medical calls seemed to stand out to the board in comparison to prior years. Chief Welsch stated that Engineer Day worked on a calls procedure book and has been working with Guardian, our dispatch company, to get all the calls standardized and logged properly. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
No exceptional responses to report on.
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch said that the Governor has signed several pieces of legislation but a few are still being held up in the House. One important piece of legislation is to expand the current PSPRS cancer and cardiac coverage associated with firefighters. He stated that the bill is being held up by Representative Fann who submitted her own piece of legislation on behalf of the Workers Compensation companies. Chief Welsch also stated that they declined the Urban Water Flow requirement bill which would have allowed builders in more rural areas not have to comply with local Fire/Flow codes for having the proper amount of water to protect their structure and the structures surrounding the area. He said that the legislation’s 100th day is coming soon but they foresee their session being extended. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Welsch stated that the South site tower is up and running and he can hear the calls when he is in Camp Verde on a handheld radio clearly. He also stated that the Mormon Mountain site tower’s radio equipment will most likely be pulled down and added to the tower at the Guardian Dispatch site which should give a better direct line of service for us on the highway. 

Chief Welsch stated that Firefighter Doak has worked to get our internet upgraded to a faster speed and we now have a server which allows the guys to share their information instead of printing copies or emailing the documents. He said that we also have two sides of the new setup system. One for the public and one on a secure site which is only for work use. He stated that we also changed our email hosting provider which should help cut down on all the junk mail we were receiving.
9. PSPRS Rate Changes / Hall Case:
Chief Welsch stated that rumors have been going around but no concrete information has been given by PSPRS. 
10. DISCUSSION: 2017-2018 Budget:

Chief Welsch said that the current budget’s millage rate is over by about a quarter and he will be working with Captain Maggard to cut some things back and will email a copy of the budget prior to the May meeting. 

11. DISCUSSION: Purchase of All Weather Jackets:

Chief Welsch stated that the Firefighters current jackets are around seven years old and do not meet the NFPA’s requirements for reflectivity. Engineer Jordan found jackets that meet the current standards that have an inner coat which can be removed in the summer and added for better warmth during the winter. These jackets have the appropriate amount of reflectors and silk screening with their name and the department’s name which will also be reflective. Chief Welsch stated that this year’s budget did not have a funded line item in the Physical Resources category. He said that we have cut off any more spending in that account and he thinks that after all open PO’s are paid we will only be about 70% spent in that category. He asked the board for their approval to overspend in an unfunded line item around $11,000 which should not make the total category go over budget when all spending is complete. 

Member Barnes made a motion to approve the spending for the all weather jackets in an unfunded line item. Member Treharne seconded. There were no further comments or questions.

The motion passed unanimously.
12. PRESENTATION: Proposed MOU:

Captain Tope presented to the Board that a change to the holiday schedule has been made with the addition of Martin Luther King Day. Member Treharne told the Board that she would like to discuss the current holiday schedule. It was decided that the Board did not have any issues with one additional holiday added to the schedule. 
Captain Tope went on to explain the addition of an Union Leave category. He explained that in the past if any guys were on shift during the Union convention or e-board meetings that guy would use his vacation time to attend. He explained that they would like the department to pay up to a total of 72 hours annually for any firefighter on shift to use to attend the convention or e-board meetings. Captain Tope and Chief Welsch reported on the benefits of our Department attending these events to represent the Pinewood Fire Department as a great leader for the Northern Arizona area. 

Next Captain Tope stated that they would like their uniform allowance to go back up to $750 for each firefighter. There was discussion that the current $500 dollar allowance really does not leave much room for the guys to get new clothing, boots, protective sunglasses etc. He stated that a few of the last hired firefighters were hired after the uniform allowance had been cut so they have struggled to get enough of the appropriate items and keep up on a rotation of replacing them before they get too raggedy. 
Lastly Captain Tope explained that they added an Emergency Staffing category which will pay any firefighter a minimum of three hours overtime if they are recalled for a large incident and arrive at the station for duty regardless if they are only needed for 30 minutes. Member Treharne asked how far the furthest firefighter lived and it was decided to be about an hour and a half drive away. 

Member Treharne moved that the MOU changes be approved as presented. Member Timberman seconded. There were no further questions or discussion. 

The motion passed unanimously.

The MOU will be presented again at the June board meeting for signatures. 

13. Call to the Public:
Captain Tope stated that he would like to present to the board about what the Union does for the firefighters and the common objective of providing the best possible service to the community. Chairman Drinen asked Captain Tope to get on one of the next board meeting agendas to give an overview of what the Union does and anything specific that he felt was worthy of presenting to the board. 
Member Treharne said that she wanted to thank Bob Timberman for all the hard work he had done over the past few years to create and maintain the beautiful Memorial Garden. She said that she does not feel the garden would exist if it were not for him. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:48 P.M.

Next Meeting:
May 16, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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